Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

September 10, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, September 10, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson, Warren D. Albright and Councilwomen Barbara McFeaters and M. Lynn Gee.     Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library; Brad Bingham, Attorney Barnes & Thornburg;  Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections; Gerald Montgomery, Clerk; Laura Albertson, Martin County Recycling; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 8:29 am.
The minutes from the special meeting held August 6, 2018 were approved with a motion made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Darla Wagler, Loogootee Public Library, and Brad Bingham, Barnes & Thornburg, presented the Resolution approving the issuance of Loogootee Public Library General Obligation Bonds payable from the Library’s General Fund.  This resolution of obligations hold the Loogootee Library responsible for repayment of the bond.  Martin County will have no involvement nor responsibility  towards the repayment of the Loogootee Library Bond.  The motion to approve the resolution was made by Councilwoman Gee, seconded by Councilman Gibson. Six council members were in favor with Councilmen Stiles opposed.  The motion passed.
Kathy Collins, Director Community Corrections gave an update on the Juvenile Programs available. The Juvenile programs have assisted a total of 632 youth during the 2017-2018 school year. In particular the Cass Program which is an alternative to suspension assisted 45 students also during the previous school year. The Cass programs has participation in both the Shoals and Loogootee Schools.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery requested an additional appropriation from the General Fund, Part time Clerical $1,000.00, A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Stiles. All were in favor and the motion passed.  
An additional appropriation was requested by Judge Ellis from Circuit Court, Transcription/Depositions of $1,500.00. Judge Ellis was unable to attend due to a prior engagement, Auditor Abel notified the Council of the possibility of a future request due to upcoming appeals. A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Wininger. All were in favor and the motion passed.
President Summers opened the public hearing for the Binding Review for the Solid Waste Management District.  Laura Albertson, Director, presented her proposed budgets.  There were no taxpayers in opposition of the SWMD Budgets.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:09 am with a motion made by Councilman Gibson and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters, all were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting and Budget Adoption will be held Monday, October 1, 2018 at 6:00 pm. 
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